
My name is Amanda Schultz. I had the privilege of having the Swedish School in Beijing´s 

Scholarship for studying in China. I studied Chinese language at Jilin University in the city of 

Changchun, Jilin Province, from September until December 2018.  

 

I studied Chinese language in following courses: comprehensive in Chinese language, listening, 

speaking, writing and I also took part in a Chinese history course. All the courses were held in 

Chinese.  

 

I have earlier studied Chinese language two semesters at Stockholm's University, but during this 

stay in Changchun my understanding in Chinese language made great progress. Nowadays I 

everyday text in Chinese language with my friends I met in China. 

 

My stay in China have been a fantastic experience. I had wonderful teachers, got to know many 

new friends, learned about everyday life in Changchun and became familiar with the local food, and 

of course I also had a possibility to hear and speak Chinese on a daily base. The time I was studying 

and living in the province Changchun have been one of my best moment end memories of my life! I 

am so happy that I got the opportunity to study and live in China 

 

I have now applied and been accepted as a student at a University in Guilin City for Spring semester 

2019. I am really looking forward to go back to China and improve my knowledge and meet a new 

part of the country.  

 

My plan is to one day become fluent in Chinese language and to combine it with other education 

such as teaching and economics in order to use them in some way in my future professional life. 

 

 


